
Sent: 20/05/2025 5:59:51 PM
Subject: DA2025/0132 objection

To whom it may concern.

Regarding the development plus the amended plans for DA2025/0132.
I disagree with a McDonalds on this site and any amended plans do not make a difference to my thoughts.
This is a bad area for this type of fast food place and I could not think of a much worse location for this type of
place.
This road, roundabout on Kenneth road and the proximity of the traffic lights make this area a nightmare to drive
through many times which I have done. It has been made worse with Aldi, Woolworths being added over the years
to this area. the new King furniture store will add to the congestion.

We don't need any more American fast food restaurants which encourages the younger generation to eat unhealthy
food and then throw away the packaging afterwards. It has a negative aspect to the area. It is bad enough with KFC
opposite is busy and traffic is backed up the other side of the traffic lights. Also with a new unit block opposite KFC
which will add more cars on the road needing to use this junction.
Traffic accidents could be caused with the frustration people feel when getting stuck in traffic in this locaiton.
This is totally unsuitable for this area.

Thanks for letting me have my opinion.

Kind regards
Diana Ellem


